Update on Actions re Rule 43 Self-Administration of Medicines 

1st November 2013
Policy Update.
The Self- Administration Policy was reviewed and updated in November 2012 http://sharepoint/policies/Office%20Documents/Self%20Admin%20Policy%20v3%201%20final.pdf 
The revised Self –Administration Policy has a simplifier process with only 2 stages.


Stage 1 The patient does not wish to participate in self-administration or due to presenting or pre-existing medical condition is unable to be considered at this time.

Stage 2 The patient wishes to participate and fulfils the criteria outlined within the policy.

Mental Capacity Assessment 
Previously capacity assessment was only undertaken by medical staff, which became restrictive when nursing staff or pharmacists identified potential patients who may wish to undertake self –administration. The new process allows any of the three named professional groups to undertake capacity assessment.
Self Assessment Toolkit (attachment 1) 
Contains all the documentation required for self administration including patient information. A separate assessment is required for patients to administer insulin this is to ensure the patient and the Healthcare Practitioner has made an appropriate assessment The assessment The review process for monitoring patient’s participating in self administration requires review at 24hrs then 72hrs and then weekly. Additional reviews will take place if a patient is transferred from one clinical area to another and any change in clinical condition.  Once it has been agreed that the patient will undertake self administration the patient will be required to sign the agreement this will also be recorded within the patient’s medical notes and within the E.P system. The documentation must be kept within the patient’s bedside notes.
Self Administration Agreement (attachment 2) 
The new policy has introduced a self-administration agreement to be used with all patients who take responsibility for the care and management of inhalers, sub-lingual sprays, topical creams and eye drops. It was decided that patients who administered these medications do not require a mental capacity assessment but are only required to sign the agreement.

Implementation into Practice 

The Trust has taken the decision not to undertake a Trustwide rollout of the policy but instead for clinical teams to request to implement the policy within their clinical area. The rationale for this approach has been to ensure the training can be delivered to the area and engagement is sought from the entire clinical team. A number of clinical areas have participated in pilots of the new self administration and patient feedback was sought on the process. Patients with diabetes were in favour of self administration, although the patients with diabetes were admitted with conditions not related to diabetes.
A rollout is about to launched within Respiratory medicine for patients with Cystic Fibrosis; again this is a patient group who manage extensive medication regimes at home. Further work is required across the organisation to ensure all the practical elements are in place that we have sufficient bedside medicine lockers with individual patient locker keys.

Attachment 1: Self Administration Assessment Tool
Attachment 2: Self Administration Agreement.
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